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TITLE 14 

Extension of 45-day Comment Period and Rescheduled Public Hearing 
Proposed Regulations - Sustainable Packaging for the State of California 

Act of 2018 (SB 1335) 
Office of Administrative Law Notice Reference Number: Z-2020-0303-05 

 
NOTICE WAS GIVEN on March 13, 2020, that the Department of Resources Recycling 
and Recovery (CalRecycle) proposes to add to the California Code of Regulations, Title 
14, Division 7, Chapter 4, Article 8 commencing with Section 17989 and initiated a 45-
day comment period. The proposed regulation is intended to clarify processes and 
develop criteria to determine the types of food service packaging that are reusable, 
recyclable, or compostable as required by the Sustainable Packaging for the State of 
California Act [Chapter 610, Statutes of 2018 (Allen, Senate Bill 1335)]. 
 
PUBLIC HEARING 
On March 4, 2020, Governor Newsom proclaimed a State of Emergency in California, 
as a result of the threat of COVID-19.  On March 20, 2020, Governor Newsom issued a 
“shelter-at-home” order to preserve public health and safety.  In light of these 
conditions, CalRecycle has determined that the public hearing originally scheduled 
for April 28, 2020, shall be postponed until May 21, 2020. The public hearing time 
and location are as follows: 
 
DATE:  May 21, 2020 
TIME:  1:00 PM  
LOCATION:  CalEPA Building, Sierra Hearing Room 
  1001 “I” Street 
  Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
** Please refer to the public notice on our website at: 
https://www2.calrecycle.ca.gov/PublicNotices/Details/3943 ** 
 
WRITTEN COMMENT PERIOD  
Any interested person(s) or their authorized representative(s) may submit written 
comments relevant to the proposed regulatory action to CalRecycle in either electronic 
or hardcopy formats until 11:59 PM on May 21, 2020. Written comments may be 
submitted via the SB1335@calrecycle.ca.gov email inbox. 
 
Please direct questions or concerns to: 
Robert Carlson 

(916) 341-6673 

E-mail: robert.carlson@calrecycle.ca.gov  
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While CalRecycle prefers that comments be submitted electronically, interested persons 

may also submit their comments via mail to: 

 

SB 1335 

c/o Robert Carlson 

Materials Management and Local Assistance Division 

California Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery 

P.O. Box 4025 

Sacramento, CA 95812-4025 

 
If Mr. Carlson is unavailable, please contact Ms. Daphne Molin at 

daphne.molin@calrecycle.ca.gov.  
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